CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA
TUESDAY

 AUGUST 14, 2012

CONVENE: 7:00 PM

LOCATION: CITY HALL

ROLL CALL

INVOCATION

Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council Member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately.  If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for  the other items on the consent agenda.

· Minutes of July 10, 2012 meeting.

· August accounts payable.

· Resources and obligations report - July
Administrative Matters
· Charter Chapter VII - Vacancies in Office
· First reading of Ordinance No. 102 Series 2012 An Ordinance to Regulate the Public Sewer System
· OLCC Renewals
· Part Time Employee
· Planning Commission 
New Business

Old Business

Mayors Report
· Citizen Correspondence
City Recorder Report

Public Works Report

Council/Committee Reports

Public Comments

The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director,Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410

Approved by
Council____________________Date_________________________
CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

AUGUST 14, 2012

 CONVENED: 7:00 PM

CITY HALL
Mayor Anthony, opened the August 14, 2012 regular Council meeting at 7:00 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call was then taken. Council members present were John Shurtleff, Julie Bolling, Kathy Ritch, Garla Rowe, Dawn O'Grady and Sharon Dinger. Also present were City Recorder Valerie Russell and Public Works Director Jason Melo.
Mayor Anthony led the Council in a prayer.

Citizens present were Sandy Wood, Gene McEwen, Jack Henner, Angie Shurtleff, Kristina Kissinger, AR Davis, Scott Guthrie, Birl Miller, Teri Brown-Johnson, Dave Johnson, Larry Bolling, Connie Lewis, Rod Rogers and John Garlitz from JUB Engineering. Matt Morkert and Erik Huffman from Century West Engineering, Andy Perry from Anderson Perry Engineering and Deputy Colton.

Mayor Anthony
Mayor Anthony reminded the Council and the Citizens that this was a business meeting of the City to conduct City business. All comments by the Council and the Citizens allowed to speak should be kept to City business only. 
Agenda Item No. 1 - Consent Agenda

Councilor Dinger

Councilor Dinger had questions on the Budget Report, it was tabled until Valerie could check the figures.

Councilor Ritch made a motion to accept the July 10, 2012 minutes and the expenses. Councilor O'Grady seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.
Agenda Item No. 2 -Administrative Matters

Charter Chapter VII - Vacancies in Office
Mayor Anthony explained that Citizens had requested that he approach the Council with  the situation concerning Councilor Dingers position and the Charter Chapter VII. This section of the Charter deals with Vacancies in Office. Councilor Dinger has been out of town and has missed three consecutive regular Council meetings. The Charter states that there is a vacancy if a Councilor is absence from four consecutive meetings or is absent from the City for 30 consecutive days without consent of the Council.
Council discussion followed.

Since it was unclear when Councilor Dinger actually left town, the discussion ended.


Councilor Dinger Skype
Councilor Dinger explained that she wanted to be able to use Skype to take part in the Council meetings when she was out of town. 

Discussion followed. 

Councilor Dinger made a motion to allow the use of Skype. Councilor Shurtleff seconded the motion. Councilor Rowe opposed. The motion passed with majority consent.
Councilor Dinger made a motion to allow the Councilor that is present via Skype to vote on Council matters. Councilor Shurtleff seconded the motion. Councilor's Ritch, Bolling and Rowe opposed. Councilor's Dinger, Shurtleff and O'Grady approved. 

Due to the fact that there was a tie, Mayor Anthony voted no to break the tie. He explained the reason for his vote was because he felt that there needed to be guidelines on the use of Skype for Councilors. And that it needed to be discussed further at the next meeting.

First Reading of Ordinance No. 102 Series 2012 Ordinance to Regulate the 
Public Sewer System
Mayor Anthony read aloud Ordinance No. 102 Series 2012 an Ordinance to Regulate the Public Sewer System to the Council and Citizens. Discussion followed concerning the Ordinance. There was a lengthy discussion on Section 7 Collection of Fees and Charges, concerning who should be responsible, the landowner or the tenant for delinquent charges. Council concluded that the City should have guidelines for landowner and tenant responsibility concerning City services. These guideline can be approved later through Resolution.
Councilor Dinger made a motion to accept the First Reading of Ordinance No. 102 Series 2012 to regulate the public sewer system. Councilor Ritch seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent. 


OLCC Renewals
Mayor Anthony explained it was renewal time for the OLCC licenses. The businesses that hold liquor licenses are the Haines Mercantile, Steak House, Frontier Saloon and the Frontier Restaurant. 
Mayor Anthony asked if there were any comments or questions. There were none.

Councilor Ritch made a motion to approve the renewal of the existing liquor licenses in Haines. Councilor Dinger seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.


Part Time Employee
Mayor Anthony stated that part time employee Sharon Warner has given her two weeks notice. The City needs to advertise for a part time employee. Discussion followed.


Planning Commission
Mayor Anthony explained that the Planning Commission needs to be reorganized. The Commission needs six members and one Council member, currently there is only one member on the Planning Commission. The party that is remaining on the Commission can reapply for the Commission if they wish.
Agenda Item No. 3_-New Business


Councilor Dinger  
Councilor Dinger suggested that the City purchase a new lap top computer which could be used for Skype. 
Agenda Item No. 4- Mayor's Report

Councilor Bolling
Mayor Anthony read aloud a letter from Councilor Bolling stating that she was resigning as Dog Enforcement Officer. Letter is herein attached and part of the record.

Marge Loennig Planning Director
Mayor Anthony read aloud a letter from Planning Director Marge Loennig stating that she was resigning from the Planning Commission. Letter is herein attached and part of the record.


Scott & Becky Guthrie
Mayor Anthony read aloud a letter from Scott & Becky Guthrie concerning the water system and lack of past maintenance and the need for upgrades and possible solutions for funding. Letter is attached herein and part of the record.


Jack Henner
Mayor Anthony read a loud a letter from Citizen Jack Henner concerning Council member behavior. Letter is herein attached and part of the record.
Agenda Item No. 5 - Staff Reports
City Recorder


Budget Report
City Recorder Valerie Russell explained the question on the budget report concerning the wages to Councilor Dinger. 

Special Cities Allotment Grant
The application for the ODOT Special Cities Allotment Grant for the Rock Creek Drainage Project has been submitted.


RFP for Engineer of Record

The RFP for Engineer of Record has been advertised since August 2, 2012. The deadline for Engineers to submit proposals is August 30, 2012 by 4:00 pm. The proposal will be available for the Council to review September 4, 2012. The Council will need to pick the Consultant for Engineer of Record at the September 12th Council meeting.

Election 2012
City Recorder Valerie Russell reminded the Council and Citizens that the deadline for  candidates to file petitions is August 28, 2012 before 3:30 pm. Petitions must have 23 signatures from registered voters in Haines to be on the ballot. 

Council Absence
Valerie explained that normally if a Council member is going to be out of town or not be attending a meeting they call the office to let her know. Valerie suggested that Councilors  submit something in writing that could be presented to the Council and on record stating that they are going to be absent for an approximate length of time. 
Public Works Director 


Street Signs
Public Works Director Jason Melo explained that the Boy Scouts have the Streets
signs completed.


Antique Car Club

Recently an Antique Car Club visited Haines and requested to use the Park for their picnic. The Club donated $150.00 to the City for the use of the park.


Fourth of July
Jason thanked the Fire Department and the Boy Scouts for helping with the Fourth of July events. The Fire Department washed down the Street. The Boy Scouts helped with the parks. Jason also thanked Curtis Martin who donated the straw bales to the City.

Recycle Center
There is still problems at the Recycle Center with the mixed bin which takes all items except for glass. Even though there are signs posted, there is still confusion on how the bins work.

Sewer Pump Failure

One of the Sewer Pumps failed and the warranty has expired. The pump is being repaired. 

Weed Issues

Citizens have been complaining about areas that have not been sprayed and other Citizens have complained because the spray drifted into their yard.
Agenda Item No. 6 - Council Reports

Councilor Ritch
Councilor Ritch asked for volunteers to help place the picnic tables in the park. Someone has offered to donate bulbs for the parks. She also requested the speed sign be placed near her house and other locations in town.

Agenda Item No. 7- Public Comments
Scott Guthrie

Citizen Scott Guthrie commented on the importance of the City Council to work together as a team. And also that the Skype could be beneficial for the Council. Scott also stated that when Construction is going to take place in town if the City could put something in the Newsletter stating the possibility of water line breaks so Citizens can be prepared if something happens.
Connie Pound
Citizen Connie Pound also commented on Skype and how this could benefit the Council. 

There were no other public comments.
Meeting adjourned at  9:15 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Valerie Russell, City Recorder
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